
 
 
 

Please advise of errors or omissions within 48 hours of receipt. 

ORGANIZATION:   St. Mary Hyde Park             UNIT:  St. Mary PTO 

CONTACT DATE:   Feb 5, 2021 REPORT DATE:  Feb 5, 2021 

PARTICIPANTS:  Racheal Palermo, Eric Aber, Gretchen Hooker, Jennifer Reed, Kelly Blake, Anne Bodkin, 
Catherine Basil, Brigitte Arthur, Jen Reker-Murphy, Fr. Ken, Julie Dorr, Kelly Bollinger cc:  

NEXT MEETING:  Mar 5, 2021 REPORT BY:  Eric Aber 

SUBJECT/ 
MATTER ACTION WHO WHEN 

Treasurer’s 
Report 

o Christmas funds came in from Nicole Byerly but missing some of the money 
from the other fundraisers (Land’s End, Cookies, Spiritwear). 

o $14 check from Amazon Smile and awaiting next quarterly check. 

Kelly Blake  

President’s 
Report 

o Anne Bodkin motioned to approve January minutes and Kelly Blake 
approved. 

o Thank you notes are still pouring in and Rachael shared them with the 
board. 

o Advancement committee meeting on 2/3/2021. They are looking at our 
“asks” and still evaluating but don’t see any issues. They are looking at ways 
to improve the school both near and long term. 

o Board nominations are upcoming for next year to replace the outgoing 
members. 

o Morning of Reflection – cancelled for this year. 
o Teachers have requested indoor recess items and evaluating the requests 

and Lego bags have been successful. 
o Looking into reintroducing “class parties” as there is budget for it and there 

are different options. 

Rachael Palermo  

Committee 
Report – 
Mission 
Effectiveness 

o Working on options for lunch catering for next year. They have spoken to 
multiple places and are still evaluating options. 

Rachael Palermo  

Committee 
Report – 
Teacher 
Appreciation 

o Cupid’s Corner was a huge success and The Wheel catered lunch for the 
teachers on 2/5/2021. 

o There is “something” planned for the 100-day school celebration and in 
March as well. 

Anne Bodkin  

Committee 
Report – Social 
Committee 

o Mr. Laudeman and Mr. Geeding are hosting a family cooking night on 
2/21/2021. 32 families have signed up so far and will be looking for help to 
facilitate the night. 

Catherine Basil  
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Committee 
Report – 
Spiritwear 

o A check should be arriving any day for the goods sold in December. 
o Additional items will be available in the Spring. 

Catherine Basil  

Faculty Report o Recess – Lindsey passed on the order for the outdoor items and sidewalk 
chalk and bubbles. 

o Indoor recess items are more time sensitive because the classes will plan on 
going outside as often possible when the weather warms up. 

o Beth Mannix – office needs include Gatorade and water as well as a small 
undercounter fridge. 

o Teachers re-iterate how thankful they are with the overwhelming support. 
o Looking into outdoor recess storage bins. 

Julie Dorr  

Principal’s 
Report 

o Enrollment for next school year: there is an abundance of new Kindergarten 
registrations. Almost every class has a large waitlist of new students. 

o Working on the calendar for next year. October conferences will take place 
again next year. 

o Teacher’s are expecting to be vaccinated on 2/10/2021 and it will be 
classified as a snow day. 

o Accreditation is next Friday (2/12/2021) 
o Chick-fil-A end of trimester (2/18/2021) 

Jen Reker-Murphy  

Open 
Discussion / 
Questions 

o Raising Cane’s Fundraiser scheduled for 3/2/2021 from 4-10pm. 
o Family Art Night 

None  

 


